
 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1All-Campus Council of Faculty Senate Chairs

Meeting at Unversity of Hawai'i at Manoa, Bachman 203

November 19, 2004

 (as amended and approved January 21, 2005)

Manoa Attendance: Tom Schroeder (UHM), Floyd McCoy (Windward CC), Robert Bley-Vroman (UHM), Megumi Taniguchi (UHM A&S), Marilyn McCubbin (UHM, SoN),  Hong-Mei Chen (UHM, Business), David Ericson (UHM, Education), Ross Christensen (UHM, Library), Halina Zaleski (UHM, CTAHR), Bill Puette (UHWO), James Goodman (Leeward CC),  Gaynel Buxton (Honolulu CC), Lou Zitnik (Hawaii CC), Neghin Modavi (Kapi‘olani CC), Albert Spencer (Kaua'i CC), 

Guests: David McClain (Interim UH President), David Lassner (UH ITS), Linda Johnsrud (UH System)

via Polycom ,  Jerry Calton (UHH Congress), Kelly Burke (UHH Bus. Econ.), and Daniel Kruse (Maui CC).

I. Co Chair Tom Schroeder called the meeting to order at 10:10 am 

II. Minutes of the meeting of October 22,  meeting were approved as posted

III. Announcements:

      • 
Interim Pres. David McClain may not be able to attend or will be late because of reorganization or Regents agenda.  

      • 
Megumi Taniguchi is not just a designee but is Kim Bridges’ successor as FS Chair for UHM A&S and new member of ACCFSC

      • 
A draft of the WASC report regarding their UH System review was sent to ACCFSC CoChairs and input is solicited. Linda Johnsrud noted that the WASC team is coming back December 1-3. On Dec. 2nd WASC has scheduled a follow-up visit with ACCFSC representative Tom Schroeder. He will have 90 min to talk with them.

      • 
Beverly Creamer’s story in this morning Honolulu Advertiser “Regents Let projects Proceed” (http://the.honoluluadvertiser.com/article/2004/Nov/19/ln/ln05p.html)

IV.   Continuing Business 

     A. 
Committee Reports

     1. 
Report of ad hoc committee on the charter review  (Dan, Hong-Mei, Bill & Jim)

   
Hong-Mei Chen was elected chair of the committee and convened the committee electronically using WebArrow software. A draft Proposal was developed and sent to ACCFSC email at the begining of the week. The draft as presented included both a proposed Charter & a proposed Bylaws.  Bill Puette explained that as a rule charters are simpler and contain primarily purpose, functions and goals. Details of organization are better kept to the Bylaws which can be amended by the Council without need to resubmit to the constituent senates for reconsideration.

     
Hong-Mei Chen then directed the Council’s attention to specific charter & bylaws issues that the committee believed require full Council consideration: officers; membership; ratification procedure; standing committees; and the question of administration financial/clerical support.

  
After discussion, various Charter amendments were considered and approved by consensus.

  
 The Ad Hoc Committee’s motion “to approve the Charter and Bylaws and commence ratification as provided in Article IV” was amended as follows: ACCFSC  approves the circulation for feedback and reconsideration by the Council of the Charter as amended Nov 19, 2004 [see ACCFSCcharterREV-11-19-04.doc].  The amended motion was approved without objections.


Consideration of the proposed Bylaws was likewise deferred to the January meeting 

     2. 
DLAC: It  has not met, but is expecting that D. Lassner will convene it in next few weeks

     3. 
Grading Harmony:  Windward Faculty Senate is expected to consider issues related to the N grade this afternoon.  Lou Zitnik added that Hawaii CC still uses the N Grade.   Last year ACCFSC seemed inclined to recommend that the N Grade be abolished because of problems in student transfers.  Others noted that the N Grade was to be used only for developmental courses.  Jim Goodman expressed the opinion that the problem was with “markation.”  It was generally desired that a uniform list of grade options would be best.

   
Al Spencer added that the Kaua‘i Faculty Senate is working on a definition of the N Grade.  Neghin Modavi added that the problem affects GPA Calculation on transfer.

     
Floyd McCoy suggested that  a chart of Campus usages be produced for the Council by the next meeting.

     4. 
Statutory Recodification (Robert & Floyd) 

       
Work has been tedious. After this stage, the committee will be encouraged to continue to review and give feed-back.

       
Bill Puette moved that the Council keep Robert Bley Vroman and Floyd McCoy as the ACCFSC represtatives to this Committee. The motion was seconded by Dan Kruse and passed by voice vote.

     5. 
Budget Committee (Tom S and Al Spencer)

    
The committee is continuing to meet.  The Budgeting process has reached the stage where we know what we need to run the University and when we know what the Legislature will provide, we will know what tuition tuition must be.

   
Al Spencer reported that the University is also looking at impact of scholarships/tuition waiver. It was suggested that we could use a simple excel spreadsheet to help clarify to students and faculty what the budget issues are. Students need to know what resources will be available to allow access. Also discussed were reciprocity issues with California, for instance. 

    B. 
Banner and pre-requisite enforcement issues 

 
Neghin Modavi reminded the Council that Kapi‘olani CC Faculty Senate has struggled  with this issue for 2 years and it appears that the other campuses have similar problems and concerns with whether Banner is checking or not checking pre-requisites.  This has  implications on campus enrollments, academic standards,  articulation, transfer, and ultimately accreditation. Other Council members noted that the issue exists at Windward, Manoa, Kaua‘i, and other campuses in the system as well. 

           David Lassner said that the prerequisite issue is a policy issue not a tech issue.

           Dan Kruse said that the wait-list issue is also a problem

   
Neghin Modavi asks if we should consider passing a resolution as ACCFSC to urge enforcement of Prereqs.  She will bring a resolution to that effect to the January meeting.

  
Tom Schroeder reminded the Council that such enforcement policies often have a “weak underbelly” where language is typically included that allows the pre-reqs to be waived by instructor’s consent.

   
David Lassner added that it was his understanding that Manoa Faculty Senate had decided not to enforce prereqs

  
Neghin Modavi requested more detailed data on numbers of students taking classes outside of home campus. David Lassner  recalled that about 2000 are taking courses at two or more campuses.  Neghin asked for more detailed data.  We know that about 400 Manoa students were taking courses at Kapi‘olani. CC, but what were they taking?  

   
David Lassner indicated that can be produced and he considers himself so tasked..

     C.  Report by David Lassner of ITS

      1.
System ID Cards are Now available!

       
It wll replace the library card and does not use social security numbers. The same card, however, does not get the same services at every campus and college. Manoa services, for example, funded by Manoa are not available (weight room, Wahine Volley ball discounts. etc) to non-Manoa students and faculty.

      2. 
Course redesign project

    
The project objective is to redesign courses to improve educational outcomes and reduce delivery costs. 50 faculty members attended a full day seminar. The project will start by selecting 3 to 5 courses. We will invest circa $50-$70 thousand to redesign the courses. Faculty will be able to submit course redesign readiness proposal.  Kim Bridges and Floyd McCoy are members of the steering committee. See the website at www.hawaii.edu/courseredesign
    
Al Spencer at Kaua‘i CC- wished it noted for the record that his compliments go to UHWO’s Prof. Hanson for great course he is teaching to Kaua‘i

     D.  Faculty Evaluation Concerns

  
Al Spencer from Kauai CC raises issue arising out of recent changes in Bargaining Unit 7 contract, according to which evaluations are supposed to be done in the  2nd  and 4th year. On his campus the administration is nevertheless conducting annual evaluations, including 1st and 3rd years.  These Evaluations are being done by administration only without peer (FPC) input or feedback. UHPA was contacted but it seemed Dr. Kardash was saying that the FPC has not right to these off year evaluations.

     
Lou Zitnik who is an UHPA board member recalled that it was the union’s position that the new contract language was intended to require fewer evaluations and thereby reduce probationary faculty workloads . Bill Puette, also an UHPA board member agreed with Lou Zitnik and suggested that the contract may be violated by adding 1st and 3rd year evals.  Bill Puette was tasked with bring the matter to UHPA’s attention and reporting back on on this at the next meeting

     E.  Discussion of evaluation of administrators 

    
Ross Christensen reported that the Library faculty still interested in pursuing Admin Evaluations.  The last evaluation of the University Librarian (level of Dean) was done prior to Chancellor Englert’s arrival.  Faculty are asking about a “360 review.”

      
Hong-Mei Chen said that there is computer software available to do such an evaluation.

     
Linda Johnsrud noted that  5 years ago there was an evaluation. Perhaps we should consider that as a model.  Davis Lassner added that, indeed, UH OHR already has an evaluation instrument.

 
Tom Schroeder added as a footnote to this discussion that the School of Ocean Earth and Tech. Sciences has been trying to form a faculty senate but  has been stalled because of the issue of administrator evaluation.

     F.  Hilo Doctoral Programs 

  
Robert Bley-Vroman reported that after the last meeting Pres. McClain formed a special advisory committee to which he was appointed. They are moving ahead with Manoa consultation with Linguistics, Hawn language, and Hawaiian Studies Departments.  The Manoa representatives have been invited to Hilo on Dec 3 to continue discussions. He believes a truly cooperative program can be achieved though there are still many obstacles to be overcome.

     G.   Search committee for Vice Predsident for Finance 

    
ACCFSC is asked for representation on this Search committee. Bill Puette moved that  Ross Christensen be appointed with  Tom Schroeder and Al Spencer to serve on that committee. The motion was approved unanimously by voice vote.

V.  Meeting was adjourned by unanimous consent at 1:20 pm

Submitted by Bill Puette






